
Board of Health Minutes 

May 21, 2019 

 

The meeting opened at 7:15 p.m. with Ms. Amodei and Ms. Moeller present.  Mr. Parkin was 

absent. 

The minutes of the meeting of May 7th were approved as written. 

 

309 Hall Street 

Mr. Luongo attended the Board of Health meeting since he had been notified that there would 

be discussion about his property at 309 Hall Street.   Mr. Luongo is seeking a sign-off from the 

Board of Health that he needs in order for the building inspector to grant occupancy on a 

remodeled barn that was converted into an in-law apartment.  However, the Board of Health 

needed more information on the size of the septic system serving both the house and barn and 

to date had not received it.   

Ms. Amodei asked Mr. Luongo if he would mind drawing the layout of his home and converted 

barn with all finished rooms and would he sign and date it.   Mr. Luongo agreed to doing it and 

submitted the drawing the same evening. 

Ms. Amodei said that she did receive permission from the Town Administrator to speak with 

Town Counsel about the matter and would probably be doing so very soon. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.   

 

 

 


